St John's Community Primary School and Nursery



Weekly Newsletter 24th June 2022

Dear parents,

I am delighted to share the following class list for September 2022:

Nursery- Mrs Matthews

Reception- Mrs Crouch and Mrs Dent

Year 1- Mrs Middleton and Mrs Lake

Year 2- Mrs Hands and Mrs Green

Year 3- Mr Weal

Year 4- Mrs Medler and Mrs Gittins

Year 5- Miss Riley

Year 6- Mr Popey

On 7^{th} July all children will spend the morning with their new teachers in school to support their transition for September. Current Year 6 pupils moving to BHOA will spend 6^{th} and 7^{th} July at Broadland High School.

On Thursday 23rd June Year 3 invited their parents into school to listen to some songs they had learnt. It was lovely to welcome everyone back into school. The children all sang beautifully. Well done to all of them.

I am also sorry to inform you that Mrs Allen and Mrs Bucklee will be leaving us at the end of this term. Mrs Allen will be spending more time with her family and travelling and Mrs Bucklee has accepted a new job. I would like to take this opportunity to wish them both all the very best for the future and to thank them for the many wonderful years they have worked at St. John's. They will be missed but we wish them all the luck in the world for their next adventure!

Kind regards Rebecca Quinn

Dates for your Diary

<u>June</u>

29th—Sports Day

30th-Year 5 Cake Sale

July

1st—Year 1 & 2 visit to Banham Zoo

5th—Fete 1pm—3pm

6th & 7th—Year 6 Transition day to Broadland High Ormiston Academy

7th—Whole School Transition Day

12th—Yr 5 trip to West Stow Anglo-Saxon Village

13th & 14th—Year 6 Leavers
Production

19th—Nursery Graduation 9am

22nd—Last day of Term

September

6th—Children Return to school

20th -24th June

Reception	96.77%
Year 1	90.83%
Year 2	92.07%
Year 3	92.14%
Year 4	97.93%
Year 5	95.63%
Year 6	86.45%

House Points

Date	Bader	Cavell	Nelson	Sewell
10/06/22	83	45	66	64
17/06/22	134	155	155	103
24/06/22	125	103	84	119
	-			

Sports Day

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\swarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\swarrow}$

We have our annual Sports Day for all children including Nursery on Wednesday 29th June at 1.00pm, which Families are invited to attend. The event will follow a similar format to previous years with children taking part in individual events before races on the track. For the event to run smoothly we need parents to help during the afternoon with timing and recording scores. If you are able to help please tell your child's Class Teacher or the School Office. There will be NO Parking on the school site, SJSA will be selling refreshments, holding a raffle and a BBQ. During the afternoon there will also be races for Toddlers.

As a polite reminder, whilst fizzy drinks and ice creams will be on sale , please do not give them to your child during the event! SJSA will continue to sell these items after school for your child to enjoy. Fizzy drinks and races do not mix!

Year 5 Cake and Homemade Lemonade Sale

real 3 care and moments

Thursday 30th June

Year 5 will be holding a cake and homemade lemonade sale in the playground after school on Thursday 30th June to raise money towards their West Stow Anglo-Saxon Village Trip. Please support them by coming along to buy something.





Summer Uniform

Please note from <u>Tuesday 6th September—Friday 21st October</u> pupils may continue to wear summer uniform. A polite reminder: as St John's is a uniform school, we would ask all parents to ensure that the correct uniform is provided and worn in a manner that upholds the high standards and ethos of the school.

Boys
Polo shirt with school logo
Grey shorts/trousers
Black/grey socks
Black shoes

<u>Girls</u>	
Polo shirt with school logo	
Grey skirt/trousers/pinafore	
Green & white summer dress	
White socks	
Black shoes	

The Foundation Stage uniform remains unchanged.

School Uniform Order cut offs and delivery

Place orders on or before 30th June for delivery to school before the end of term.

Place orders on or before 11th August for delivery to school 2nd September.

If any orders placed after the final deadline of the 11^{th} August, we can not guarantee delivery before school starts back on 5^{th} September.

To order uniform online visit www.retroalley.co.uk and click on 'your school', select St John's - the rest is easy!